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FEATHERSTONE AND BRINSFORD

PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of the Annual Parish Meeting  

held on Thursday 8th May 2014 at 7:15pm 

in Featherstone and Hilton Community Centre, Baneberry Drive, Featherstone

Present:
F Beardsmore, A Roche, D Hill, T Smitheman, M Nicklin, S Paice, 


J Beardsmore, J Brindle, R Tucker, D Betts, and A Pickering

In Attendance:
County Councillor M Lawrence


District Councillor R Cope


Eight members of the Public 


R Young, Clerk to the Council

------------------------------------------------------------

1)
CHAIRMAN’S ADDRESS
The Chairman, F Beardsmore, gave a detailed address mentioning the following:- 

· Need everyone to work together and sometimes need subjects to be moved between meetings.  

· Should review procedures and improve the Agenda of Meetings. 

· This year need to decide on the preferred development in the Parish and the provision of facilities in the Parish. 

· Update regarding the War Memorial and the work of the Memorial Group consisting of J Brindle, R Tucker, T Smitheman and F Beardsmore. 

· Parking in Hilton Road.

· Community Centre update plus need to have the Centre used to its full potential. 

· Staffordshire Police to have use of a room in the Community Centre with telephone line.  

· The Chairman thanked all Councillors for the work they had completed during the year.

2)
PUBLIC PARTICIPATION

· L Minshill reported she was the Village Agent for Locality 3 and has been for the last eighteen months.  Pleased to work with the Parish Council .

· The Featherstone Four Seasons Group requested support for the 4th Festival to be held on 29th June 2014.  Last year Festival had a surplus of £16.00 and would request a donation from the Parish Council of £500.00.  Reported that 316 attended last year’s Festival.  

D Hill asked the Group if they had approached County Councillor M Lawrence.  

J Brindle asked if a £500.00 donation would cover the main costs. 

· Zoe Sherwood asked regarding the maintenance of bushes when leaving East Road as visibility of approaching traffic on New Road is very poor.  J Brindle said Highway issues should be reported on the Highway Hotline 0300 111 8000.  

M Nicklin said the Neighbourhood Highway Team could attend to this matter. 

The meeting closed at 7:45 pm.

F Beardsmore

Chairman
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